

ATTENTION JUNIORS AND SENIORS!

Open Campus (Policy 529)

Open Campus is a privilege available to high school juniors and seniors in good standing. Open Campus is an incentive-based program aimed to encourage increased student achievement while offering a learning environment that provides student freedom with respect and responsibility. Students with Open Campus privileges may leave campus when they do not have a class or other academic obligation. Students must follow the Open Campus Procedures (Policy No. 529P). Parents will assume the responsibility of their child during their time off-campus. Students are to conduct themselves as good citizens and comply with the student code of conduct when off-campus.

Open campus is a privilege available to Juniors and Seniors meeting the following requirements:

- 1. Must have a minimum of 2.0 GPA
- 2. No in-or-out of school suspensions in the previous semester
- 3. Parent permission slip signed

Reasons Open Campus will be revoked (not limited to these examples):

- 1. Late to third period more than 3 times in a semester.
- 2. Three or more unexcused absences from third period in the current semester.
- 3. Drug/alcohol/tobacco use off campus during lunch
- Reckless, careless, or potentially dangerous driving on school grounds or adjacent to school grounds.
- 5. Any discipline referral will immediately cause Open Campus Privileges to be revoked for the remainder of semester and the following semester.
- 6. Grades in all classes must not drop below a C on any progress report during the semester. Privileges will be revoked until all grades are at or above a C.
- 7. Receiving a final grade of D- or F in any class in the preceding semester.

The revocation of Open Campus privileges is at the sole discretion of school Administration and is not subject to appeal or reconsideration. To be considered for Open Campus privileges, a student must follow the procedures in Policy No. 529F1.

*Legal reference: Idaho Code Section 33-506 Organization and Government of Board of Trustees

Open Campus Parent Permission Slip (No. 529F1)

Vision Charter School Policy No. 529 permits students, with the permission of their parents/guardians, to leave campus during school hours (i.e. Open Campus). Open Campus is an incentive-based program designed to increase student achievement while offering a learning environment that provides student freedom with respect and responsibility. Rules are as follows:

- Parents will assume all responsibility of their child during their time off campus
- Students must exit and reenter the building through the school's main entrance
- Students must sign-out and sign-in at the front desk
- Students must follow all School District policies, rules, codes of conduct while off campus
- Students are expected to conduct themselves as good citizens when off campus
- Students are expected to be present and on time for class and other school obligations

Open Campus privileges are conditional and may be revoked at any time for any behavioral, academic, or attendance violations. Revocation of Open Campus privileges is left to the sole discretion of the school administration. Decisions are final and not subject to appeal.

Parent/Guardian: I have read Policy No. 529 and the above guidelines, and understand that I assume all responsibility for my child during his/her time off campus, and do not and will not hold Vision Charter School liable in any way. I hereby give permission for my child to leave the Vision Charter School campus during the school day.

Parent/Guardian print name:	Date:
Parent/Guardian signature:	
Student: I have read Policy No. 529 and the above guidelines, and hereby agree to abide by them.	
Student print name:	Date:
Student signature:	